Finutes of Selectmen's Meeting May 24, 1776

Edward C, Clarke, Eric F, Tenney, and Richard O. Schacht present.
Edward C, Clarke, presiding.

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Merrifield met with the Selectmen.

Peter Merrifield discussed the Guy A, Tibbetts scholarship fund and who will
be presenting it. The scholarship will be given to students who are already
out of school so there will be no problem.

Peter Merrifield also discussed the status of Gregg Lake. He satd that he

had talked to someone at the State level and although Gregg Lake is said to
be a Class B Lake this means that it is to be used for recreation and not

for drinking water. The State Chemist says that the water is perfectly all
right for recreational purposes. If you want the water analyzed the residents
must he prepared for whatever happens because the state will have to follow
through with whatever pollution they find.

Nancy Merrifield spoke about the Library. The only bid that was returned
for the Library fence was from George Edwards, The Trustees think that
it is too high and they are looking for a fence company to see if it can
be done for less money.

Sue Craig presented the bill for the fence at Gregg Lake, the damage done
to the fence before it was put up will be recovered from the parents of the
people who did the damage.

Sue Craig also presented a plan to finish the boat ramp and parking lot
Clark A. Craig Jr., will do it at his convenience for $175,00. Eric Tenney
pointed out that this was not a budgeted item and asked Mrs, Craig if she
felt the budget could stand it, she said that she and Harold Grant thought
it should be done. The Selectmen told her to go ahead,

It was mentioned that they would need another member of the Park Board, Mrs,
Craig will bring in some names for the Selectmen to consider,

The Ballfield was brought up and it was suggested that the Selectmen ask the
school for some help in maintaining the field since they make use of it much
of the time, Peter lMerrifield came hack into the Selectmen’s room and they
talked about the Antrim Gymnasium and the Ballfield, Peter suggested that

a Selectmen get in touch with the Superintendent and discuss the School's
responsibility since the Gymnasium and the Ballfield belong to the Town,

The Selectmen instructed the Secretary to sent a note to David Ross and
ask him to meet with the Selectmen at their next meeting June 7, 1976,

The Selactmen asked that a letter be sent to Joseph Hyland to see if he
will be a member of the Town Barn Committee.

The Selectmen agreed that a log should be kept by the Police Officer on
duty. It could be kept in the cruiser and at the Police Station Office
in the Town Hall,

The Selectmen agreed that the Building Inspector should submit the Building
Permits on a weekly basis.



